Zachary White

PO Box 578

Richland, WA 99352

(509)727-7014

August 16, 2005

Papa John's International, Inc.

P.O. Box 99900

Louisville, KY 40269-9990
RE: Requiring drivers license number with credit card order

To Whom It May Concern,

I've just placed what will likely be my last order with Papa Johns. I hope it isn't, but I just learned of a policy that will prevent me from ordering from Papa Johns in the future.

When my order was delivered I was asked to write my drivers license number on the receipt. This set off huge warning bells in my head. When I asked the driver about how long this policy has been in effect she told me, "3 or 4 years." 

First, in a year from ordering from this particular store I have never once been asked for my license number. Second, why am I being asked to provide my DL# when they don't check my license or my credit card? 

If that were it, I wouldn't be writing right now. When I called the store to complain, I got a manager who did not identify himself as a manager. I was then informed that it was Papa John's policy to collect a license number when a customer paid by credit card, and that the policy was handed down to the store by corporate.

The manager did not attempt to soothe me. The manager did not offer to pass word up the chain that I was unhappy. In fact, when I suggested he do this, I was told that nothing would happen. When I asked for contact information to send in a complaint, I was told he didn't have this information.

So we have two problems here. 

First is the policy of collecting license numbers. I have a huge problem with this as my identity has been stolen in the past. I limit how much I expose my personal information to 3rd parties. If this is a national policy and not just a store policy, I will not be buying from Papa Johns in the future.

Second is your poorly trained manager. When I call upset about a policy he can do nothing about, he needs to do more than to tell me that it won't get changed. The first words out of his mouth should have been, "I'm sorry you are unhappy with this policy. The policy is handed down to us by corporate management, you can do X, Y and Z to complain. In addition, I will pass word up through my manager that you're unhappy." 

Instead, the manager did not apologize. Furthermore, telling me that passing word up the chain would result in "nothing happening" is not what customers need to be hearing. It may be true, but it's the last thing you tell an unhappy customer.

So what can you do about this? If this is in fact a corporate policy, you've lost a customer. I can call up any number of other pizza places who don't ask for personal information they don't need. If this is not a corporate policy, I want to know what's being done to correct this matter. In addition, I want to know why the local stores don't have information on how to contact the corporate office that they can give to the customers.

Thank you for your time.

Zachary White

